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Minutes for 10/18/2017
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Location: Town Hall, 1®* Floor
Members present: Janet Providakes (JP) [HousingAuthority]- Chair, Beth Suedmeyer (BAS) [At
Large], Richard Durand (RD) [Parks & Recreation], Jess Gugino (JG) [ConservationCommission]-
Clerk, Julie Murray (JM) [At Large]
Not present: Barry Schwarzel (BBS) [HistoricalCommission], Mark Fermanian (MF) [Planning
Board],
APAC taped; YES

7:05 PM - Open Meeting

• Public Hearing: Historic Ayer Central Fire Station Roof and Cupola Project
o The Hearing was advertised in the Lowell Sun on 10/4 and 10/11/2017; JP read the

Legal Notice into the record.
o Alan Manoian, Director of Community & Economic Development, described the

project which seeks $30,000 in funds from CPA "Historic Preservation."
• The 1934 fire station, located at 14 Washington Street, has previously been

discussed in depth at CPC's 2/1/2017, 5/3/2017 and 9/29/2017 meetings.
• The building has been vacant for over ten years and is severely deteriorating.
• The fire station was designed by George Ernest Robinson, the "father of

modem fire station design" in his day, and is therefore historically significant.
• Its style is 'colonial revival'.

• It is not eligible to be listed on the National Register ofHistoric Places
because of the addition of two side wings, in 1970 and 1996.

• While it is located outside of Ayer's "Historic District," it is included
on the State's list of historically significant buildings.

• Following issuance of a couple RFPs, the Town accepted a proposal from a
local developer, C. Donell Homes, Inc., of Shirley, to redevelop the building
into a downtown residential property with 7-9 high-quality rental units.

• At least one of these units will be an affordable rental unit.

o The application seeks $30,000 out of the estimated total cost for the project of
$900,000 - 3%.

• CPA funds would be used for extemal restoration of the original slate tile
roof, the cupola, and the stepped gables.

• Restoration would be done in accordance with the Secretary of the Interior's
Standards for the Treatment ofHistoric Properties.

• This material standards requirement has been contractually stipulated in the
Purchase & Sale Agreement and the Land Development Agreement.

• In addition, Mr. Manoian said a Preservation Restriction, for a 99-year term,
will be required and Mr. Donell is agreeable to this.
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